
 

 
 
20 June 2025 
 
 
Dear parents and carers,  
 

Summer 2 Week 3 Parent Letter 
 

Exam Season  
It’s been another busy week at school with many events taking place.  Wednesday 
saw the very last of the GCSE exams for Year 11.  We’re so proud of the way that 
the Year 11 pupils have conducted themselves throughout the exam season.  They 
have been a credit to themselves and to you as parents.  We all hope that they 
enjoy a hard-earned break now, have a fabulous fun-filled summer and that their 
hard work is rewarded with a stellar set of exam results in August. 
 

For Year 10, the hard work continues as their mock exams run until Wednesday 
2nd July.   Good luck to all of our Year 10 pupils!   
 

 

Careers Events  
This week has seen lots of our Year 8 and 9 pupils on trips and events linked to 
Careers. They have had a brilliant time at the STEM challenge at Manchester 
University, on a workplace safari with the NHS at North Manchester Hospital and 
at the ‘Big Bang’ Fair in Birmingham. I am so pleased that our pupils are able to 
make the most of these opportunities and thank you for your support in helping 
to engage and enthuse your children with these events.  
 

 

Warmer weather  
As the weather has been a lot warmer this week, we have informed pupils that they do 
not need to wear their blazers around school.  Given the heat, they do not need to wear 
a coat or hoody/jumper either.  I would be grateful if you could remind them to leave 
their best leisure wear at home!  These changes apply for this week only.  We will keep 
a close eye on the weather forecast and keep this under review after the weekend.  

 

Homework Survey  
As the school year draws to a close, we are reviewing and revising some of our 
systems in school.  One of the areas we are focusing on is homework.  There is a very 
short questionnaire which has appeared on Satchel One for all pupils today linked to 
this. Please encourage your child to complete this short questionnaire by 27th June 
2025, to help us improve the homework offer in school. Homework is a crucial part 
of learning and our 'Revise' strategy. It reinforces classroom learning alongside 
developing independence and essential life skills such as time management. We 
would like for pupil voices to be heard as we refine our processes and update what 
we do.      Here is the link: Https://forms.office.com/e/tAj6CzSivv  
 

Thank you, as always, for your continuing support of our school.  
 

Yours faithfully 
Jane Galbraith 
Headteacher 
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